### Student Council Quickly Ratifies Constitution Spanish Class

At the first Student Council meeting of the year, calmness and cooperation were the prominent factors, after many months of disorder had plagued last year's meet-

"The meeting's success surpassed the expectations of everyone," stated Carl Haller, newly elected representative.

Last year's council spent the entire year without passing a constitution, while it took ony twenty minutes for the new representatives to ratify unanimously the student council's first workable set of rules.

Since this first remarkable meeting, the council has set up committees and already begun work on the Homecoming.

According to Secretary Angel Simonette, "This year's council is a hard working, interested group of students who are going to be a great success through their vigorous efforts."

### Science Building Added for Physics

Most likely you have noticed the new building in the patio adjacent to the physics room, and wondered how it got there and what it tional Forensic Leagues according will be used for.

The house, a CRETE Precast Hobbyhouse, was donated to the bills, debate on them, and someschool by the Hialeah-Miami Springs Exchange Club this summer for the advancement of work in physics and similar sciences. The awning was a separate contribution from the PRO-TECT-U Awning Company.

The workshop area will be used for projects and demonstrations, as well as individual and group

"Some excellent projects for the Science Fair will be built in the shop," explained Mr. T. K. Mac-Donell, physics instructor. "The building is part of a long-range project for advanced teaching devices," he added.



MRS. MARY WALTON, registrar, and Mrs. Shirley Brenner, sec retary, demonstrate the working of the "brain" to Student Council officers Linda Keene, Dan Harbolt, Angela Simonetti, and Betty Krause.

### Student Speakers | Colleges; Work Plan So. Florida Meet at Hialeah

High Schools represented in Southern Florida Student Congress, are from West Palm Beach to Ft. Myers and as far south as Key West. This Student Congress is just like our government's Congress where Senators and representatives will be chosen by the Nato the openings available.

The senators selected, present times make them into motions on the floor.

Three Student Congresses are going to be held this year. The chestra. first was held at North Miami Senior High School, September 20. The next one is scheduled for Edison Senior High School and last at Hialeah High. Refreshments will be served to the attending debating coaches by the Home Economics department at Hialeah

Anyone desiring to participate please contact Mr. F. Boice at Room 808. Novice and Varsity Debaters see Mr. Boice for any further information

2

## **Employ Alumni**

It is often interesting to note the activities of our past gradu-

From the graduating class of 1957, Larry Wood is returning for his sophomore year at Piedmont College in Demierst, Georgia, where he is taking business courses and plans to be an accountant. He is a member of the basketball team and also was Vice-President of the Freshman class.

Roberta Calvert is studying to be an elementary teacher at Florida State University.

David Frazier is also attending F.S.U. and is a member of the or-

Annette Pritchard plans to be a nurse and is preparing for her occupation also at F.S.U.

Vince Spiaggia is in the Coast Guard and is stationed in the North Pole.

From the graduating class of 1958, Bonnie Burtless is a typest for the Federal Bureau of Investigations.

Bobby Jackson, Bill Randolph and Carole Curry are among those year at college.

#### Palm Barber Shop Hair - Shampoo - Maase.

857 Palme Ave. TU 7-9358 P. Diay

## 'Miniature' Lab

A "miniature laboratory has been set up in the classroom of Mr. George Sirianni, Hialeah Spanish teacher, and will soon hold equipment for a program which will improve student Spanish comprehen-

Hialeah is one of three schools to participate in the program which was begun here as an experiment last year and found to be successful enough to continue.

One corner of the classroom, Room 612, has been divided by a curtain on a movable tract. Here a tape recorder with several earphones will be placed and several students may work without distraction by others in the room.

phones will be able to hear the tape recorder and this will enable the class to be divided into separate work groups, in regular classwork and at the recorder.

Asked if he believed the experiment had shown any success Mr. Sirianni stated, "Although there is no means of measuring, from month old son. the students I've worked with, I would certainly lean toward a

Conversation will be used on the recorder and pupils will listen and translate what they hear.

#### Inglis Appointed MMM Director

Many organizations have obtained a great deal of recognition for Hialeah High, from other schools and the community. But not many organizations acquire national and international recognition. Chapter No. 192 of MMM has brought a good deal of attention to H.H.S. Mr. Bill Inglis, Sponsor, has been very busy working with Tri-M to help its members to be responsible adults.

May, 1958, Mr. Inglis was selected as Activities Director for MMM nationwide. In the same month, at a convention in Chicago, he was awaiting the adventure of the first elected to serve as one of seven members of MMM National Executive Board.

A State Organization is being organized this year for the state of Florida. The organization of this unit, will be under the direction of Mr. Inglis, State Sponsor for Florida, with the Home Office being Hialeah School.

### New Members on Teaching Staff

Many new faces on the teaching staff, including some who are returning to Hialeah again after absences, greeted T-Breds on the Second of September.

Mrs. Jean Lupo and Mrs. Peggy Reese, are both in the Spanish Department. Mrs. Lugo taught at Hialeah before going to Japan to be with her husband. Upon her return she taught at Miami Springs Jr. High.

Mrs. Reese also from Miami Springs Jr. High taught at Hialeah the first year it was open. She has many interests, especially sports and flowers.

Among the new teachers is Mr. John Rippenger, who is experien-Only those listening on the ear- cing his first year teaching. Rochester, New York is his home town and Syracuse University, his alma mater.

A native Miamian, Mr. Henry King graduated from Jackson High and University of Miami. He last taught at Miami Senior High. His hobbies are music and a seven

In the science department is Mr. Jereld Bloom. He is formerly from Chicago, but he attended the University of Miami. His interests include sports, especially football and playing the clarinet.

Also in this department is Miss Shirley Wright. She received her Bachelor of Science Degree at Barry College and her Master's Degree at the University of Miami. She has taught in the science department of both of these schools. She likes bowling, fishing, and collecting stamps.

Several new English teachers include Mrs. Elizabeth Stoinoff, Mr. George Chapman, and Mrs. Al-

Mrs. Stoinoff is a graduate of Stetson University and taught seventeen years ago at Hialeah Ele-

Mr. Chapman last taught at Howie Academy in Howie-in-the-Hills, Florida. He likes teaching at Hialeah because it is clean and friend-

Mrs. Grose also attended Stetson University and the University of Miami, and she is working for her Master's Degree at Florida State.

Another new teacher is Mrs. Jean Sanzono, formerly a teacher at Miami Springs Jr. High. She received her Bachelor of Arts Degree at the University of Miami. She likes Hialeah High because the faculty and students are so friend-

Mrs. Arietta DuBarry likes swimming, traveling, and playing cards. She attended Marshall College in Huntington, West Virginia, and Columbia University. She last taught at North Miami Beach Jr. High.

Please Patronize Our Advertisers

-HAVE PIZZA, WILL TRAVEL-Call TU 7-3379 Retail Wholesale ZITO'S PIZZA Specializing in Pizza

708 Palm Avenue

WELCOME, GIRLS, TO THE NEW

MARGARET HAIR STYLISTS

4907 E. 4th Avenue Ph. MU 8-2700 Hialeah

Hello Again

And Welcome

From Your

TELEPHONE COMPANY

### Attention!

**Buy Your** 

# Hi-Ways

Why not make it a date? Order your yearbook Before it's too late.

\$5.00 Until September 30 \$6.00 Last Day October 15

ROOM 311 OR ANY STAFF MEMBER.